
  

The Beth El Bulletin 
July 2023 

Tammuz-Av 5783 

 

Service Schedule  2 

President’s Message 3 

Musical Shabbat Services in 
July 

4 

Shabbat on the Beach Dates 5 

Stop the Bleed Recap 6 

July Book Club / 
July Simcha Shabbat 

7 

Birthdays & Anniversaries /
Simcha Shabbat Thank You 

8 

Mazel Tov! / 
Bikur Cholim 

9 

Donations 10 

Donations cont.inued / 
Thanks yous / 

11 

Yahrzeits 12 

July Calendar 13 

Food Donations/Advertisers 14-
15 

Inside this issue: 

 
 
 

 

July 2023 
 
As the summer season is now upon us, we are 
all looking forward to spending time at the 
beach, time with our families who come to visit 
us or who we travel to see.  It is with that in 
mind that I ask you to consider the reality of the 
needs of those who attend our services both on 

Shabbat and during the weekdays for community.  It would be wonderful if 
you might consider attending services in person on Shabbat mornings and on 
Zoom the rest of the time.  
 
We are quite fortunate to have Diane Maran as our ba’alat tefilah, who will be 
leading our services for the last three Shabbat morning services in the month 
of July. Diane spends a great deal of time preparing and she truly is amazing in 
how she teaches us and reads Torah during the year.  She is actually taking 
time away from her family that is visiting her, each and every one of these 
Shabbatot, because our shul services are one of her great loves. So, I am asking 
you to consider joining her for the Saturday morning services, as well as Cantor 
Michele Rubenstein, Roz Etra and Faye Ringel, on those three Friday evening 
services at the end of July when I will be on vacation. Needless to say, Rena 
Linder always welcomes you with open arms if you join her on weekday eve-
nings.  
 
Once again, we would like to thank Judy Engel for a job truly well done as our 
outgoing President.  Bruchim ha’ba’im, and welcome to our incoming presi-
dent, Michael Cohen, and 1st VP, Jeffrey Dubins. I know that everyone is appre-
ciative of all that you have done in your roles as 1st and 2nd VP, and that you 
will do as you take hold of the helm.  
 
Please put on your calendar the many opportunities we have this summer to 
be together as a congregation for Friday and Saturday services at the beach or 
at the home of one of our congregants. I know that the community we create 
has that “unique” feeling of warmth at these in-person events.  
 
Wishing you a wonderful month of July. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Rabbi K 
 

Rabbinically Yours 
By Rabbi Earl Kideckel 

Summer Summer 
Shabbat Shabbat 
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Daily Services 

 
Service 

Candle 
Lighting 

 
Shabbat ends 

Daily 
Services 

Sundays and Fridays 

Sunday-Thursday 

Morning Service 

Evening Service 

  8:15 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

 

SERVICE SCHEDULE FOR 
THE MONTH OF JULY 

In-person services are held at Temple Emanu-El on Shabbat mornings unless  

otherwise noted below.   These services are also available via Zoom.  

Friday 6/30 
 

7:00 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat  

with Cantor Michelle Rubenstein 
8:07 p.m.   

Saturday 7/1 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
 Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Harry Leiser’s home 
62 Mott Ave., New London 

 9:17 p.m.  

Friday 7/7 

 

5:45 p.m.  
Shabbat on the Beach  

Waterford Beach Park, Pavilion #1 
with Rabbi Kideckel 

 

8:06 p.m.   

Saturday 7/8 
 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
 Simcha Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
 & via Zoom 

 9:14 p.m.  

Friday 7/14 

7:00 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat  

with Cantor Michelle Rubenstein 
 

8:02 p.m.   

Saturday  7/15 
 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Morning Services  

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom 

 

 9:10 p.m.  

Friday 7/21 

7:00 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat  

with Roz Etra & Faye Ringel 
 

 
 
 

7:58 p.m. 

  

Saturday 7/22 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& Via Zoom 

 

 9:04 p.m.  

Friday 7/28 
7:00 p.m.  

Shir Shabbat  
with Cantor Michelle Rubenstein 

7:51 p.m.   

Saturday 7/29 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
 Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El  
& via Zoom 

 8:56  p.m.  
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Our Mission Statement: The mission of Congregation Beth El is to foster a welcoming, diverse, and egalitarian community within the 
framework of Conservative Judaism, and to enrich the lives of its members through worship, learning, fellowship, celebration and  
tikun olam—healing the world. 

 
 

Dear Congregants, 
 

I have enjoyed my 2-year term as your president.  My goals included increas-

ing ruach at in-person and Zoom services, to become more comfortable on 

the bimah, and to move forward on our own spiritual home.  I am happy to 

say that all of these goals have been achieved. We have lots of participation at 

services and we even get congregants moving to the music! I have become 

more confident on the bimah when given the honor of an Aliyah, especially 

with Rena at my side!   
 

The construction drawings for our new home are being developed so we can submit them for bids and 

to the Town of Waterford for approval.  We have kept the town informed of our plans and expect few 

or no issues in getting the needed permits.  Our property is already zoned for a place of worship and 

we've had tests done to make sure we conform to the wetland’s regulations. We plan to break ground 

later this year at 33 Kenyon Road in Waterford.   
 

After leaving 660 Ocean Avenue 6 years ago, we looked at numerous properties and buildings, and 

now we can look forward to moving into our own personalized, spiritual home in 2025.  There is still 

much work to be done, including sorting through the digital images of items that are in storage,  

continuing to create interesting programs, increasing service participation, and, of course, delicious 

food. It will be refreshing to be able to schedule programs, services, and food prep whenever we 

wish.   
 

I have only been able to accomplish all of this with constant communication with Rabbi Kideckel,  

guidance from our previous presidents and, of course, our support staff of Merrill and Melanie.  

I also wish to thank all of the members of the board of directors and all of the volunteers who put in 

many hours to ensure that our services, programs, and other synagogue offerings run smoothly.    
 

As Congregation Beth El moves forward towards this next exciting era, I know that we can look  

forward to excellent leadership from our next president, Michael Cohen. Michael will bring different 

skills than I to this position, including his ability to read Hebrew!  Of course, just as I have been guided 

by previous presidents, I will always be ready to help whenever asked.   
 

Respectfully yours, 

Judy Engel 

 

  President’s Message 
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SERVICES IN JULY 

beginning at 7:00 p.m. on: 

 

Friday, July 7th 

Friday, July 14th 

Friday, July 21st 

Friday, July 28th 
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Join us on Fridays: 

 July 7
th 
and August 11

th
  

at Waterford Beach Park, Pavilion #1 

The evenings will begin at 5:45 p.m. with dinner. Congregants are  

invited to bring their own dairy/vegetarian picnic dinner. 
 

Services will follow at 6:30 p.m.   

Remember to bring your beach chairs and a light jacket in case it’s breezy and cool! 
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Email Rabbi Kideckel at:  
rabbikideckel@bethel-nl.org.  

Please feel free to call the office at  (860) 442-0418  
any time to make an appointment. 

 

Beth El Office Hours  
Monday—Friday  8 a.m.—3 p.m. 

27 Shaw Street, New London, CT 06320    (860) 442-0418 
 

  

 

On June 7, 2023  members of Congregation Beth El and Temple Emanu-El  joined together with  
L+M Hospital for Stop the Bleed, a free essential aid skills class. Participants learned and practiced  
skills to assist someone who had been severely injured and was bleeding.    
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                                     Beth El Book Club  

 

                      Next Book Club meeting:  

      Sunday, July 16th at 8:15 p.m. via Zoom 
                           

  Radical: My Journey Out of Islamist Extremism 
by Majid Nawaz 

 
 

Next Simcha Shabbat - July 8th - In Person & via Zoom 

Saturday, July 8
th

 at 10:00 a.m. at Temple Emanu-El (29 Dayton Rd., Waterford) 
 

If you are celebrating a birthday, anniversary, new child/grandchild,  

promotion, retirement or other happy event, let us know!  If you would like to have an 

honor or would like to be a sponsor of the July Simcha Shabbat kiddush luncheon,  

please contact the Beth El office at 860-442-0418 or by email at office@bethel-nl.org. 

Majid Nawaz spent his teenage years listening to American hip-hop and learning about the radical Islamist movement 
spreading throughout Europe and Asia in the 1980s and 90s. At 16, he was already a ranking member in Hizb ut-Tahrir,  
a London-based Islamist group. He quickly rose through the ranks to become a top recruiter, a charismatic spokesman for 
the cause of uniting Islam's political power across the world. Nawaz was setting up satellite groups in Pakistan, Denmark, 
and Egypt when he was rounded up in the aftermath of 9/11 along with many other radical Muslims. 
 
He was sent to an Egyptian prison where he was, fortuitously, jailed along with the assassins of Egyptian President 
Anwar Sadat. The 20 years in prison had changed the assassins' views on Islam and violence; Majid went into prison 
preaching to them about the Islamist cause, but the lessons ended up going the other way. He came out of prison four 
years later completely changed, convinced that his entire belief system had been wrong, and determined to do something 
about it. 
 
He met with activists and heads of state, built a network, and started a foundation, Quilliam, to combat the rising Islamist 
tide in Europe and elsewhere, using his intimate knowledge of recruitment tactics in order to reverse extremism and per-
suade Muslims that the 'narrative' used to recruit them (that the West is evil and the cause of all of Muslim suffering), is 
false. Radical, first published in the UK, is a fascinating and important look into one man's journey out of extremism and 
into something else entirely.  
 

Copies are available at the Waterford Library.  All are welcome.  Please call or email the synagogue office for the 
Zoom link if you are not a member of Congregation Beth El, (860) 442-0418 or office@bethel-nl.org. 
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Happy  July Anniversary to:  

Svetlana & Alexander Atamanuk 

Ella Agranovich & Sam Elperin 

Tierney & Cameron Backus 

Jane & Kenneth Kierstein 

Jill & Richard Mehlman 

Liza & Benjamin Miller 

Deborah & Jerry Schwell 

Julie & Mark Wolman 

Peter Adrezin 

Beauregard Backus 

Wesley Backus 

Lewis Baker 

Lauren Doherty 

Jeffrey Dubins 

Ray Gottesdiener 

 

Brenda Holmwood 

Jane Kierstein 

Trudy Klioze 

Cheryl Lozanov 

Dana Peters 

Arlene Pollack 

Valerie Popkin 

 

Romana Primus 

Yarden Sackett 

Barbara Sahagan 

Matthew Shulman 

Sema Stein 

Richard Steinberg 

Rhoda Weidenbaum 

July Birthdays 

 
 

  

Thank you to our… 

June Simcha Shabbat Service Sponsors: 
 

Diane & Gene Maran in honor of their 46th anniversary 
Linda & Len Cohen in honor of their anniversary and 

daughter, Dana’s birthday. 
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Mazel Tov 
Joel Simonson  

&  
Claire Wassinger 

on their marriage,  

 June 25, 2023 

Joel is the son of Richard Simonson & Phyllis Holtzman. 

Thank you to Rabbi Kideckel, the Beth El  
religious school staff, Judy Engel, and the Beth El 
community for your support and guidance of Rafi 
and Sammy's B'nai Mitzvah. It was heartwarming 
to share this important life cycle event with the 
congregation.   

Laura and Ian Frommer 

 

 

Contact:       Bikur Cholim if you need assistance - meals, a ride, etc. 
 
Volunteer:      Offer to cook or drive! 
 
Coordinator:    Sema Stein  860-691-0654  semastein74@gmail.com 
   Nancy Brand  860-739-9733  nancyfriedmanbrand@gmail.com  

Dear Members of Congregation Beth El, 
 
Thank you for attending my Bar Mitzvah and  
for the gift of the Kiddush cup.  I enjoyed the  
ceremony and I hope that you did, as well! 
 
Thank you, 
Michael Chuchev 
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
For the good health of Sue Miller 
 Barbara Lewis 
In memory of Sheldon Cohen on his yahrzeit 
 Sondra Cohen & family 
In honor of the 40th anniversary of Rabbi Kideckel’s  
ordination 
 Beth & Garon Camassar 
In honor of Judi Goldberg’s retirement 
 Beth & Garon Camassar 
In honor of Mel Yoselevsky’s special birthday 
 Ruth & Larry Radin 

 
BETH EL DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In honor of the Congregation Beth El community 
for its support of the B’nai Mitzvah of Rafi & Sammy 
Frommer 
 Ian Frommer 

 
  BUILDING FUND 

Mazel Tov to Jerry Fischer on his NAACP Champion of 
Courage Award 
 Nancy Brand 
For the good health of Judi Goldberg 
 Nancy Brand 
Mazel Tov to Jerry Fischer on his NAACP Champion of 
Courage Award 
 Beth & Garon Camassar 
Mazel Tov to Jerry Fischer on his NAACP Champion of 
Courage Award 
 Judy & Kirk Engel 
Mazel Tov to Ruth & Larry Radin on the birth of their 
new grandson, and to great-grandma, Ray Gottesdiener 
 Nancy Brand 
Mazel Tov to Jerry Fischer on his NAACP Champion of 
Courage Award 
 Mona & Robert Levin 
Mazel Tov to Jerry Fischer on his NAACP Champion of 
Courage Award 
 Ruth & Larry Radin 
In honor of Judy Engel with thanks for your leadership 
 Ruth & Larry Radin 
In memory of Jacob Sherb at yahrzeit 
 Michael Sherb 
 
 

In honor of Judy Engel for her tireless & outstanding work 
as president of Congregation Beth El 
 Beth & Garon Camassar 
Mazel Tov to Ruth & Larry Radin on the birth of their 
new grandson 
 Beth & Garon Camassar 
Mazel Tov to Ray Gottesdiener on the birth of her new 
great-grandson 
 Beth & Garon Camassar 
Mazel Tov to Sam & Rafael Frommer on becoming b’nai 
mitvah 
 Nancy Brand 
In memory of Mary Rogovin at yahrzeit 
 Sarah, Aaron, Janice Rogovin & families 
In memory of Amy Gottesdiener 
 Richie Simonson & Phyllis Holtzman 
In honor of Barbara & Artie Dean’s anniversary 
 Richie Simonson & Phyllis Holtzman 
In honor of Ruth & Larry Radin’s new grandson 
 Richie Simonson & Phyllis Holtzman  
In honor of Steve Daren’s birthday 
 Scott & Eileen Zelken 
For the good health of Helene Lamchick 
 Nancy Brand 
For the good health of Sue Miller 
 Nancy Brand 

 
HAROLD JULI MEMORIAL CANTORS  

CONCERT FUND 
In memory of Harold Juli 
 Harriet Juli 
For the quick recovery of Sue Miller 
 Harriet Juli 
For the quick recovery of Helene Lamchick 
 Harriet Juli 
Mazel tov to Richie Simonson & Phyllis Holtzman on the 
marriage of their son, Joel, to Claire Wassinger 
 Harriet Juli 
In honor of Judy Engel’s devotion to Beth El  
 Deborah & Jerry Schwell 
In honor of Judy Engel’s work as president of  
Congregation Beth El 
 Karla & Dan Bendor 
With thanks for the Harold Juli Memorial Cantors  
Concert 
 Ellen & Ivan Lissauer 
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BETH EL DISCRETIONARY FUND 
CHILDREN’S LIBRARY FUND 

In memory of Betty Cramer, Ed Cramer’s mother, on her 
yahrzeit 
 Ron & Holly Medwick 

ZELDA & HAROLD WEINER FUND 
Mazel Tov to Jerry Fischer on his NAACP Champion of 
Courage Award 
 Cindy & Barry Weiner 
 

JUNE YAHRZEIT FLOWER FUND 
In memory of Samuel Rogovin 
 Sarah, Aaron, and Janice Rogovin & families 
 

In memory of Moysha Elperin 
 Helen Elperina & Michael Rabinovich 

In memory of Sheldon Cohen 
 Sondra Cohen & family 
In memory of Leonard Fishkin 
 Selene Fishkin 
In memory of Sydney Katrosar 
 Hinda & Elliot Kimmel and family 
In memory of Jacob Sherb 
 Michael Sherb 
In memory of Jeanette Feigenbaum 
 Rabbi Carl & Sharon Astor 
 
 

 
 
 
 
     
 
 
    those who helped with The Annual Harold Juli Memorial  Cantors Concert:  

 Harriet Juli for the delicious meal that she prepared 
 Nancy Brand & Lois Taylor for their kitchen assistance 
 Kirk Engel, photographer for the day  
 Rabbi Kideckel for tech support 
 Kathleen McFadden for her door monitoring 

 
    and to those who have assisted in the planning of events, weekly services and guidance for our new  
    spiritual home: 

 Mike Sherb for allowing Congregation Beth El to use the Park Street Synagogue 
 L & M Hospital for presenting the Stop the Bleed Class to Congregation Beth El and Temple 

Emanu-El 
 Ed Goldberg for his continued guidance and support concerning our new spiritual home 
 Ruth Radin for designing our exquisite capital campaign brochure 
 Hinda Kimmel, Ruth Radin, Harriet Juli, Nancy Brand, and Rena Linder, who are members of the 

design committee. They interviewed and reviewed proposals for the interior design of our new 
spiritual home 

 Diane Maran for her insights each week and assisting with services 
 Rena Linder for her guidance and encouragement to all those called to the torah 
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July 7, 2023 

19 Tammuz-July 8 
Harry Elion 

Louis Rhodes 

 

20 Tammuz-July 9 
Michael Comber 

Morris Goldberg 

Mollie Lear 

Rose Rozen 

Andrea Weiner 

 

21 Tammuz-July 10 
Tal Zeevi 

 

23 Tammuz-July 12 
Sofie Pais 

 

24 Tammuz-July 13 
Eva Hankin 

Raymond Langfield 

Marcus Teich 

Doris Fishkin Weinberg 

 

25 Tammuz-July 14 

Edwin Rachleff 

Anna Rubin 

 

July 14, 2023 

26 Tammuz-July 15 
Sara Goldberg 

Leon Lerner 

Gertrude Polinsky 

Israel Verbitsky 

 

27 Tammuz-July 16 
Seymour Hendel 

Lazarus Pliner 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

28 Tammuz-July 17 
Samuel Atamanuk 

Seymour Manheimer 

Morris Reiser 

 

29 Tammuz-July 18 
Marianna Estis 

Harvey Frommer 

Marvin Greenwald  

Albert Peck 

 

01 Av-July 19 
Dora Baron 

Grace Dubrow 

Irving Fetterman 

Samuel Hetch 

Nancy Klotz 

Celia Shifreen 

Rebecca Shagrowitz 

Esther Strochlitz 

Herman Strochlitz 

Regina Strochlitz 

Rose Strochlitz 

 

02 Av-July 20 

Lawrence Kirsch 

Sylvia Maran 

Ascher Popkin 

Arthur Schwartz 

 

03 Av-July 21 
Lillian Calmon 

Leonard A. Eckstein 

Norma Feldman 

Esphir Pokrass 

George Sheriff 

Bessie Shafner Solomon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 21, 2023 

04 Av-July 22 
Bertha Gershowitz 

Sol Holtzman 

Charles Kaufman 

Hyman Pine 

Sara Riskina 

Nathan Rubin 

 

05 Av-July 23 
Fannie Sharaf 

 

06 Av-July 24 
Evelyn Detz 

Henry Levine 

Zelda Weiner 

 

07 Av-July 25 
Morris Davis 

Myrna Frommer 

Ava Potkin Glazer 

Eva Goodman 

Samuel Manroel 

 

08 Av-July 26 

Sheldon Levine 

Luther Liebowitz 

Fay Rubin 

 

09 Av-July 27 
Carl Fryburg 

Ralph Rakosky 

Sarah Rhodes 

Celia Steinberg 

 

10 Av-July 28 
Nathan Keitelman 

Benjamin Pumerantz 

Rachel Shapiro 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 28, 2023 

11 Av-July 29 
Andrew Brand 

Florence Green 

Ruth S. Kirsch 

 

12 Av-July 30 
Benjamin Kaplan 

Larry Rachleff 

Hyman Rutman 

Benjamin Solinsky 

 

13 Av-July 31 
Lenora Fein 

Shirley Hendel 

Joseph Popkin 

 
14 Av-August 1 
Maxwell Fenster 

Jacob Gottlieb 

Sylvia Levin 

Justin A. Rubin 

 

15 Av-August 2 
Esther Ribner 

Rose Seader 

 

16 Av-August 3 
Martin Gross 

May Lifton 

Roslyn Mehlman 

Abraham Rakosky 

 

17 Av-August 4 
Dorothy Brand 

Murray Flom 

Samuel Spector 

Nathan Wolman 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
10:00 a.m.  
Shabbat Service at 
Harry Leiser’s home 
 
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 9:17 

2 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

4 
Office Closed—
Independence Day 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

5    
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

7 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
5:45 p.m.  
Shabbat on the 
Beach at Waterford 
Beach Park, Pav. 1 
with Rabbi Kideckel 
 
Candle Lighting 8:06 

8 
10:00 a.m.  
Simcha Shabbat  
Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 9:14 

9 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

12  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

13 
 
 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 
7:30 p.m.  
BOD Meeting 
 

14 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:30 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat with  
Cantor Michelle  
Rubenstein 
 
Candle Lighting 8:02 

15  
10:00 a.m.   
Shabbat Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 9:10 
 

16 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 
8:15 p.m.  
Book Club 
 

17  
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

18 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

20 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

21  
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:30 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat with  
Roz Etra & Faye 
Ringel  
 
 

22 
10:00 a.m.  
Shabbat Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 9:04 

23 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 
 
 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

26 
 
Tisha B’Av 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

27 
 
Tisha B’Av 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

28 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Shir Shabbat with 
Cantor Michelle  
Rubenstein 
 
Candle Lighting 7:51 

29 
10:00 a.m. 
Shabbat Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 8:56 

30 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 
 

31 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
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Donations Needed! 
 

 

Now, more than ever, the New London Soup Kitchen is in need of donations as they 
continue  to make and distribute meals to those in need. Congregation Beth El is ac-
cepting donations of tuna fish, penne pasta, and cans of cream of mushroom soup for 
the monthly meal served at the New London Soup Kitchen. Please contact 
the Beth El office to make arrangements to drop off your donations. 

 
 

Byles-MacDougall 
Funeral Service, Inc. 

(860) 442-0343 
(888)736-7036 

 
Donald W. Byles 
Reid B. Burdick 

John D. MacDougall 
Mackenzie Byles 

 
   Byles Memorial Home              Byles-Groton Memorial Home 
     99 Huntington Street                             310 Thames Street 
New London, Conn. 06320                      Groton, Conn. 06340 

 

Byles-MacDougall 
Funeral Service, Inc. 

(860) 442-0343 
(888)736-7036 

 
Donald W. Byles 
Reid B. Burdick 

James R. Kamercia 
Mackenzie Byles-Dorsey 

 
   Byles Memorial Home              Byles-Groton Memorial Home 
     99 Huntington Street                             310 Thames Street 
New London, Conn. 06320                      Groton, Conn. 06340 

 

 

 

 

~ Support the Bulletin ~ 
 

Advertise your business 

 

HERE 
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We are grateful to our advertisers  

who support this Bulletin!   

Please remember to support our advertisers! 

      
  
Dr. Arthur Dean ~ Periodontist 
Dental Implants 
TMJ, Facial Pain, and Headaches 

                
               2 Shaw's Cove #200 New London, CT   

(note new address)   
860-443-1114 
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Rabbi    Earl Kideckel 
Rabbi Emeritus   Carl Astor 
Kol Bo    Rabbi Isidore Greengrass z”l 
Gabbi Emeritus   Lou Detz z”l 
Ba’alat T’fillah    Diane Maran 
 
Officers 
President   Michael Cohen 
1st Vice President   Jeffrey Dubins 
2nd Vice President   
Treasurer                  Ira Cohen   
Assistant Treasurer  Karl Bratin 
Recording Secretary  Sarah Rogovin 
Financial Secretary  Rena Linder 
 
Office Personnel 
Co-Office Managers  Merrill Mazzella & Melanie Brule 
Business Manager  Donna Butler 
 

Congregation Beth El 
P.O. Box 1310 

New London, CT 06320 
 

860-442-0418 office 
860-442-7112 fax 

Email:  office@bethel-nl.org 

THE BULLETIN DEADLINE IS THE 7TH OF EACH MONTH 
 
If you have any news, articles, or announcements that you wish to have published, please send to the Beth El office by 
email:  office@bethel-nl.org or fax: 860-442-7112. 
 
Information must be received no later than the 7

th
 of the month in order to appear in the next month’s bulletin. 

 
All articles included herein are the opinion of their authors, and not necessarily the policy of Congregation Beth El, its 
Officers, members, or the editors of the Bulletin. 

VISIT US ON THE WEB: 
 

WWW.BETHEL-NL.ORG 
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